




March 26, 2017 

Friday Night Bingo 
10815 Midland (between Ashby & Lindbergh) 
Doors Open at 5PM    Games start at 6:45PM 

PLEASE VOLUNTEER TO WORK 
Call 721-6403 or Talk to Art Wynkoop 

Upcoming Events 

Reflecting on God’s Word 

 
 

Sunday  March 26  Anointing of Sick today at  Mass 
        Coffee and Pastries 
 
 

Tuesday  March 28         Activity Committee Meeting 
 

Saturday April 1  Pierre Papin’s Memorial Service 
  11:00AM 
  Strengthening Marriage Pot Luck    
  6:00PM 

Palm Sunday, Holy Week, and Easter Schedule 
 

 Meet in park across  
 from church at 9:45AM for  
 procession 
 

 

Holy Thursday     Agape supper in Ryan Hall at 
                    6:00PM  Mass follows  
         at 7:30PM           
         
 
Good Friday          Service at St. Roch’s at  
                   3:00PM 
 
Easter Vigil         Vigil begins at 7:41PM  
 
 
Easter Day         Mass at 10:00AM 

Help an Orphan 
In His Hands is seeking loving families to host an orphan this 
summer. Host families do not necessarily have to be interested 
in adopting; just willing to open up their home and hearts to 
serve as an ambassador for their host child for 4 weeks. We 
have had great success helping orphans find forever families 
through this program while they are visiting the US. This is an 
experience that can change a child’s life (and yours!) forever. 
Our next Hosting Program for orphans from China and the 
Philippines is scheduled for June 15 – July 15, 2017. If you 
would like to learn more about hosting an orphan, please email 
Danielle@InHisHandsOrphans.org before April 21st. 

Way of the Cross 
Through Downtown St. Louis 

We extend an invitation to our 13th annual Way of the Cross 
through downtown St. Louis on Good Friday, April 14, 2017 at 
12:00pm in St. Mary of Victories Catholic Church (744 South 
Third Street, St. Louis, MO 63102). The event is put together 
by Communion and Liberation and is a beautiful way to enter 
more deeply into Christ's Passion. Our presence in the heart of 
St. Louis also serves as a witness to the faith and to Jesus' life 
and death for us. 

Most of us can recognize times when we are “in the dark” and 
occasions when we carry darkness in our hearts, just as there 
are moments when we feel enlightened and find that our vision 
is clear. It is quite another thing to become identified with 
darkness or with light. The first words of today’s reading from 
the Letter to the Ephesians stand out for their boldness: “You 
were once darkness, but now you are light in Lord” (Ephesians 
5:8). 
 
We get a glimpse of what it means to be light in the Lord both 
from Samuel, who finally sees as God sees, and in the coura-
geous behavior of the man born blind after Jesus has healed 
him. Samuel anoints Israel’s greatest king, David, and the man 
born blind comes to faith in Jesus as Lord. 
 
The man born blind is one of those strong figures found in 
John’s Gospel. Like the woman at the well, we never learn his 
name but we come to know his heart. His speech is straightfor-
ward, whether speaking to his neighbors, the Pharisees, or Je-
sus. You can hear the gradual dawning of faith as he responds 
to those around him, from the simple “He put clay on my eyes, 
and I washed, and now I can see” to “He is a prophet,” to his 
answer to Jesus’ question about having faith in the Son of man 
standing before him, “I do believe, Lord” (John 9:15, 17, 38). 
 
In the beginning God spoke. Those first words have never 
stopped bringing about what they said: “Let there be 
light” (Genesis 1:3). 

 
—James A. Wallace, C.Ss.R. 
Copyright © 2013, World Library Publications. All rights reserved. 

Every family is always a light,  
 no matter how faint it might be,  
     amid the darkness of this world.

          
   Pope Francis 

Cardinal Glennon Trivia Night 
We encourage everyone to attend one of the best trivia nights around 

A fun and easy way to meet and support the seminarians!  
� Saturday, April 22nd at Our Lady of Sorrows Parish Hall 
� Doors open 6:30—trivia Begins 7:00 
� Registration: $160 for a table of 8 
� For more details, contact cgctrivia@kenrick.edu or call  
        Kenrick Glennon Seminary at 314 792-6100 


